                    SPRING-SUMMER NEWSLETTER

                                THE HOURGLASS
***What you will find in this newsletter

You will fine three stars*** before each new article 

***SHARE THE NEWS, articles of interest
***Messages from the President and Secretary
***Nominating report – Oral Miller

 *** Bits & Pieces, Quips and Quotes 
 ***   It’s A Funny?
 *** FROM THE EDITOR”S DESK

***(p.1) We are more regularly hearing about so-called miracle treatments and cures for blindness.  Unfortunately, the stories that seem to be getting the headlines are about non-regulated, non-FDA approved clinical trials.  While all of us sometimes complain about the seemingly slow pace to gain FDA approval for a clinical trial and all of the hoops and hurdles required to be dealt with in the process, stories like the one below, reported in the New England Journal of Medicine, confirm why FDA regulation and involvement is so important.

Below is FFB’s official statement on the NEJM story, and non-regulated trials in general, just released this morning:                  
NEJM Article on Unregulated Stem-Cell Therapy Describes 
Severe Vision Loss for Three Florida Women
A Cautionary Tale About the Need to Educate Patients and Advance Research to Produce Treatments with Proven Efficacy, Says Foundation Fighting Blindness
(Columbia, MD) — A report today in the New England Journal of Medicine (NEJM)describes the cases of three women with age-related macular degeneration (AMD) who 
(p.2) lost much of their eyesight after receiving ocular injections of stem cells derived from their own fat tissue. All the women had good enough eyesight to drive before the procedures. Each paid $5,000 to receive the injections from a private clinic in Sunrise, Florida. The New York Times and other major media outlets have published news stories on the NEJM report. The administration of the stem cells was performed without oversight of the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA), because, the clinic claims, the cells were the patients’ own — the tissue was extracted from the patients’ bellies. However, the patients said they believed they were participating in government-regulated trials, because the study was listed  www.clinicaltrials.gov, a website maintained by the National Institutes of Health. “What’s important for the public to know is that the website listing does not mean that the procedure is approved by NIH and has undergone 
a review and authorization,” says Stephen Rose, PhD, chief research officer, Foundation Fighting Blindness, the world’s leading private funder of research for inherited retinal diseases. 
In an accompanying NEJM article, scientists from the FDA say the fat-derived stem cells, “are being used in practice on the basis of minimal clinical evidence of safety or efficacy, sometimes with the claims that they constitute revolutionary treatments.” 
(p.3) “The tragedy for these three women and others who opt for these unproven, unregulated treatments is they don’t understand the risks and lack of evidence for efficacy,” says Rose.  “As seen in this case and others reported in the literature and press, participation in a study for an emerging therapy that is not regulated by the FDA or another well-recognized regulatory agency like the European Medicines Agency in Europe, is fraught with dangers and can lead to unexpected serious consequences,” Rose says.  The Foundation regularly receives inquiries from people about unregulated stem-cell trials in the United States and around the world. Some of the alleged therapies cost tens of thousands of dollars. “Understandably, people are anxious to do whatever they can to save their vision from retinal diseases such as retinitis pigmentosa and AMD,” says Dr. Rose. “Unfortunately, there are many unregulated ‘trials’ that are taking advantage of the desperation associated with loss of vision, and peoples’ vision and lives are at risk. Patients participating in legitimate clinical trials of potential treatments do not typically incur any treatment fees. A fee associated with participation in a clinical trial may be a red flag. Anyone contemplating participating in any clinical trial should consult their ophthalmologist or physician first,” Rose says. FDA-regulated clinical trials for emerging stem-cell-derived therapies for AMD and RP are underway in the United States. Most of these studies are (p.4) at an early stage and primarily evaluating safety. For more information on these studies, contact the Foundation at info@fightblindness.org or visit www.fightblindness.org. 
If you have difficulty finding and reading the NEJM story, let me know. 
Julie Anderson  Foundation Fighting Blindness (FFB)  

Minnesota Chapter President, National Trustee

612.270.8581 cell 952.322.7957 home www.fightblindness.org
*** FROM YOUR PRESIDENT -- John Huffman 

Greetings, members and friends of AAVL!  Welcome to what we hope will be the first in a long line of editions as we work to revive our newsletter  "THE HOURGLASS."  You have a role to play in making this a reality, and I'll say more about it before bringing this article to a close. Those of you who have taken part in AAVL activities at recent ACB conference and conventions will recall that we have been treated to some excellent and informative programs. In 2015, we were treated to a lively, interactive program on emergency preparedness led by Lana Phelan, a certified facilitator on this vital topic.
  (p.5) She provided us with some handouts on aspects of emergency preparedness, and these will be reproduced in this and future editions of the newsletter.  In 2016, we learned how Vision Loss Resources of Minneapolis built a robust program on a senior center model to assess needs, link clients with resources and conduct extensive program 
to engage clients and communities and Discussed how to partner with other resources to improve existing programs or create new ones.  In 2017 AAVL will jointly sponsor with ACB'S Rehabilitation Task Force, a program to equip seniors how to advocate for new or improved Elder blind services in their home communities. 

This mention of ACB's 2017 convention segues to a reminder that our coming national conference & convention will take place at the Nugget Hotel & Casino from June 30 through July 7.  We will share pertinent information regarding AAVL activities in coming editions of "THE HOURGLASS," as time allows, and via e-mail through AAVL's listserv. 

If you have Internet and e-mail access but are not already a member of that listserv, we encourage you to sign up by visiting http://www.acb.org.  Click on the "ACB Email Lists" page, then scroll down to the link labeled "AAVL"; click on it, and on that page you can subscribe to the list or update an existing subscription and select other options to an age your list traffic. 
(p.6)  If you encounter difficulties subscribing to (p.6) or using the list, you may contact mailman@acblists.org for assistance. 

I began by saying that you, the members of AAVL, will play a role in the content and quality of this newsletter.                             
   If you find articles you think would be helpful as we all address issues of aging and blindness which you would like to share, and this definitely includes original pieces of your own, please submit them to our editor, Mary Ellen Frost.  They may be sent via e-mail to:gramcrackerfrost@gmail.com, or by regular mail at [address].. in hard copy print or braille to her E-mail attachments are easiest to deal with as they usually do not need to be retyped, but we can deal with submissions in any format mentioned here. 

We want to make "THE HOURGLASS" a valuable asset to you as an AAVL member.  You have a key role to play in this effort through your suggestions and those all-important article submissions.  We hope to put out two issues per year, but your continuing support will help ensure a vital and useful communications tool for all of us and, hopefully, encourage others to become AAVL members.
(p.7)***Encourage Others to Join AAVL, By Ninetta Garner
By sharing this information with other affiliates and friends, you will be assisting individuals in joining the Alliance on ( Aging and Vision Loss (AAVL), a Special Interest Affiliate of the American Council of the Blind (ACB).  They will receive the benefits of peer support and informative presentations from the newsletter and at the annual AAVL program held during the week of the ACB Conference and Convention.  The purpose of AAVL is to improve the well-being of adults experiencing vision loss.  Using alternative methods and resources when vision loss occurs, will help individuals learn how to retain their employment and continue social and recreational activities with family and friends.  It is easy to join.  Send your annual dues of $15 by check or money order payable to AAVL, along with your contact information, including mailing address, email address, phone number and preferred format for the ACB Braille Forum and AAVL Newsletter, The Hour Glass.  Send to Sue Wesley, AAVL Treasurer, 4130 Forrest Ave., Cincinnati, OH 45212.  Memberships may be received at any time.  For more information, call President John Huffman at (317) 228-0496, or email him at j73.huffman@comcast.net.
(p.8)***Nominating Report – Oral Miller

There are four board nominees for the 2017 election:

Jeff Thom- CA,  Jean Mann- NY, 
Kelly Gearhart-PA,  Sandra, Sandy, Spalettsa- Troiano FL
***Bits - Pieces, quips & quotes

The best friend is like a four leaf clover, Hard to find, Lucky to have.
Reba McEntire:  To succeed in life, you need three things, a wishbone, a backbone and a funny bone.

 One way to find out if you are old is to fall down in front of a lot of people.  If they laugh you’re still young.  If they panic and start running to you, you’re old.                             
***It’s a funny! - Got Milk?

A wife asks her husband, a software engineer...

"Could you please go shopping for me and buy one carton of milk, and if they have eggs, get 6!" A short time later the husband comes back with 6 cartons of milk.
  The wife asks him, "Why in the world did you buy 6 cartons of milk?" He replied, "They had eggs."
(p.9)***MESSAGE FROM THE EDITOR
  I am relatively new to the ACB organization and an even newer member of Alliance on Aging with Vision Loss.  I have attended two of the luncheons at the annual conference.  The first was to find out about the affiliate, and the second was to see if I fit in with the group.  Well, to fit in you must participate, and here I am, new volunteer and editor of ‘THE HURGLASS’.  I am hoping to relay information of interest to our readers; and to that end I am asking for your participation.  I am seeking short articles original or something you have read and would like to share.
   THE HOURGLASS’ is a means of communication between meetings and events.
 I will plan to send out a Fall-Winter issue relating news of the ACB Annual Convention, meetings of AAVL and interesting tidbits along the way. The Spring-Summer issue will be looking ahead to the upcoming activities planned for your interest and participation.
  I would like to add a section entitled; “The Wooden Spoon” Who is stirring the Pot?  If you have a recipe or a kitchen hint that works well for you please share and send it along.
(p.10)   Also we could add  What’s Happening?  here I invite you to tell me something special about where you live. Your state, a group you attend or something of interest you have done.
Another option could be: “It’s Me”, what you know or want you want to know?    If you have a question or something interesting to share that we could tell everyone, give me a call and I will jot it down, or drop me a note.
 ***My contact information is:  
 Winter home: 207-426-2651, Summer home: 207-897-268, cell: 207-314-5515
Mailing address:  P. O. Box 213 Clinton ME, 04927.
 Email: gramcrackerfrost@gmail.com
